

**HAMBLETON PARISH COUNCIL**  
**MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING HELD ON THE 6<sup>th</sup> September 2022**  
**Meeting Held at Hambleton Village Hall starting at 7.30pm**

**Present:** Cllrs Sycamore (Chairman), Thompson, Robinson, Wright, Graham and Clerk plus 3 members of the public

1. **2022/23Sept/01 Apologies for Absence:** Nil
2. **2022/23Sept/02 Declarations of Interest:** Nil
3. **2022/23Sept/03 Minutes:** It was resolved that the minutes (previously circulated) of the Ordinary Parish Council meeting held on 2nd August 2022 be approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and accurate record with minor adjustments.
4. **2022/23Sept/04 Matter arising:** Nil
5. **2022/23Sept/05 Police Related issues –** No issues arising

#### **Open Public Discussion**

A member of the public raised a concern with vehicles travelling at speed through the village, it was believed that some of the issue was the sudden change of speed from 60mph to 30pmh as you enter the village. Cllr Robinson reported that that speeding was a high priority for Lancashire Councillor John Shedwick. Further concerns were raised with the risk when crossing the main road. It was reported that traffic was being monitored on Shard Lane. 2 members of the public raised a concern regarding extra traffic that would be created when the lodges are operational on Salt Marsh Lane especially with number of cars parked on the road. Cllr Wright reported that this was a village wide issue. This led on to the condition of Salt Marsh Lane with lots of potholes causing different levels on the road creating a high risk of falls when people are walking along the road. Cllr Robinson agreed to discuss the issue with Cllr Shedwick but it would probably make sense to wait until after the Fisheries development is complete. A discussion took place regarding the Fisheries development with questions that could not be answered re the completion date and the date when the static caravan must be removed.

6. **2022/23Sept/06 Climate Change** It was resolved that the Water Butt at the Village Hall be replaced in Spring 2023.
7. **2022/23Sept/07 Village Flooding** The next meetings of Wyre Flood Forum is on 8<sup>th</sup> September at 1pm.

It was reported that the landowner of the dyke alongside the PROW off Marsh Lane was on board to clear the dyke with support from other parties.

#### **8. 2022/23Sept/08 BKV/HIB**

- a) It was resolved that the dates for related events are Litter pick 11<sup>th</sup> October starting at 10.30 am from the Shovels and Working Group 22<sup>nd</sup> October 10 am at the park
- b) It was resolved that 4 volunteers and Cllr Sycamore attend the North West In Bloom event in Bolton and that the Parish Council would fund the £15 ticket price.
- c) The water pump for extracting water from Pegs Pool was deferred until the next meeting.
- d) The Clerk reported that the village had not been successful in reaching the second round of judging, feedback would be received later in the year.

#### **9. 2022/23Sept/10 Bob Williamson Park:**

- a) No further ideas raised and quotes were still being investigated for other work eg drainage..
- b) It was resolved that the Jubilee stone would have the words Queen Elizabeth II Platinum Jubilee 1952 – 2022 and that the Clerk order the stone from Wyre Memorials
- c) The Clerk reported that the mushrooms had been ordered. The music corner had increased in price and the Clerk requested confirmation that this purchase was still to go ahead. It was resolved that the purchase would go ahead at the new price.
- d) The Clerk reported that she had met with the PSPO enforcement officer at the park, he agreed to

arrange for additional warning signs be erected re dogs on lead in main park. Once erected he requested permission for his team to visit the park and, if necessary, issue fines for dog offences. Following discussion, it was resolved on a vote of 3 for and 2 against that the Wyre Enforcement Officer be invited to issue fines on the park if required.

#### 10. 2022/23Sept/11 Other

- a) The Clerk had issued SpID data for August 22. It was resolved that the report be sent to LCC Highways and the Police.
- b) It was resolved that the following be included in the Green Book in October – concerns re speeding through the village, requesting residents to keep drains clear of leaves and other debris and dogs on the lead in the park.
- c) The Clerk reported that the Information Leaflet compilation was ongoing.
- d) Community Cuppa -To be considered under Communications alongside Celebrating Volunteers event at meeting in January 23 for an event in March 23
- e) See above
- f) It was resolved that Cllr Sycamore be the lead for the Local Plan review
- g) The Clerk reported that she had requested information from the Environment Agency regarding permission for benches alongside the river.
- h) The Clerk reported that there were 2 candidates for the 1 Casual Vacancy and had requested further information from them.
- i) Cllr Graham reported that the Defib Units in the village had been inspected and some issues were identified. Despite the Council purchasing a new Defib Cabinet for the village Hall this had not been installed. It was resolved that the Clerk would request an update from John Davies. It was also resolved that the Council would seek out other potential points for further Defib Units with a view to the Council providing the funds.
- j) It was reported that the Christmas Lights switch on was on Friday 2<sup>nd</sup> December and it was resolved that the Clerk approach the Parish Church to ask them if they would like to have lights at the Church provided by the Council but for the Church to pay for the electric,
- k) It was resolved that the Council would purchase some Road Safety banners/signs for Road Safety week starting on 14<sup>th</sup> November. It was also resolved that the Clerk would contact the school to request their support in highlighting the week.
- l) It was resolved that the Clerk would purchase suitable stone or similar to fill the potholes and dips in the PROW.
- m) It was reported that the main issues raised at the Over Wyre Parish Councils together meeting was Anti-Social Behaviour and Housing. The date of the next meeting is 23<sup>rd</sup> November at Pilling Village Hall.
- n) It was resolved that the attendance at future LALC meetings would be the Chair, Cllr Robinson and 1 other. Donm October 26<sup>th</sup> at 7pm.
- o) It was resolved that all Councillors be given access to the Parish Council website for contingency when Clerk not available.
- p) Parish Champion Grant and Community Fund for Road Safety. It was resolved that the Clerk contact the school to discuss potential projects. A suggestion was put forward re markings on the road but this would be outwith the PC remit as was the responsibility of LCC Highways.

#### 11. 2022/23Sept/12 Finance:

- a) **Bills for Payment: It was resolved that the following be approved for payment.**

	<b>Payee</b>	<b>Amount (£)</b>	<b>Cheque No.</b>
<b>a.</b>	A Taylor Salary	956.70	001708
<b>b.</b>	Y Walton Salary	541.60	001709
<b>c.</b>	PAYE HMRC	135.20	001710
<b>d.</b>	Open Space Society Subscription	45.00	001711
<b>e.</b>	A Taylor Allowances	250.00	001712
<b>f.</b>	Y Walton – Reimbursements	35.99	001713

- b) Acknowledgement of receipt of Interest.
- c) Signing of Bank Reconciliation and Statements It was resolved to accept the Bank reconciliation to 5<sup>th</sup> August 2022 (Monthly and YTD)

## 12. 2022/23Sept/13 Planning Applications

Application Number: 22/00808/FUL

Proposal: Single storey rear extension (following demolition of existing conservatory)

Location: Blackwell 17 Ingol Lane Hambleton Poulton-Le-Fylde Lancashire

**It was resolved that the Parish Council would not object to this application.**

Application Number: 22/00849/FUL

Proposal: Two storey side extension, alterations to external elevations and creation of new vehicular access from Wardleys Lane.

Location: Hill Top Barn Wardleys Lane Hambleton Poulton-le-Fylde Lancashire

**It was resolved that the Parish Council would not object to this application.**

APPLICATION: LCC/2022/0043

PROPOSAL: THE INFILLING OF A LAKE AND CHANGE OF USE OF LAND TO ALLOW THE SITING OF AN ADDITIONAL 28 STATIC HOLIDAY CARAVAN PITCHES AND ASSOCIATED INFRASTRUCTURE AT HIGHFIELD FISHERY'

LOCATION: HIGHFIELD FARM FISHERIES, GHANTS LANE, HAMBLETON

**It was resolved that the Parish Council would object on the following grounds:**

**Loss of Wildlife habitat, the additional local sites was understated on the application, an increase of traffic on a road that is already dangerously narrow with bends, especially as visitors would not be familiar with the roads and concern over the impact on the PROW.**

## 13. 2022/23Sept/14 Correspondence

It was resolved that the Parish Council donate £500 to the Tennis Club to contribute to the courts resurfacing.

## 14 Date of Next Meeting: ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING - Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> October 2022 at 7.30pm, in the Village Hall Supper Room

**Signed .....** **Date .....**